
I have decided to write an overarching update each month, that will be sent to the 6 Parishes
and 1 Town Council that sits within the Rame Peninsula & St Germans division. I hope that
this will give an overall picture of the work being done across the division and will help inform
Parish & Town Councillors.
 
Cornwall Council and around the Peninsula–
 
There were very few Council meetings during August, much of the Council is quiet during this
month. Returning to meetings in September, our Full Council meeting was postponed by a
day due to the official mourning period for our late Queen. 

I was pleased to be able to join with several of our Parishes in their official proclamations of
the accession of King Charles III. These were solemn and moving events that I felt honoured
to be invited too. I also signed the book of condolence at New County Hall on behalf of the
Rame Peninsula and St Germans division. 

At our Full Council meeting of the 21st September,  I was proud to be able to move a motion
on the cost of living crisis, which included sensible ways in which our Cornwall Council can
proactively work with communities over this winter to help alleviate the impact of the crisis
on residents that we represent. I was really pleased to see members from all political parties
speaking so eloquently on this matter, there is a real understanding of the pressure this
places on residents in Cornwall. After a small bit of amending the motion passed with only
one Councillor abstaining. In conjunction with this I have set up an open letter on the cost of
living crisis, which can be found at www.cornwallcostoflivingcrisis.co.uk 
(The text of the motion is on the next page). 

I was absolutely delighted to be re-elected unanimously as the Cornish co-chair of the Mount
Edgcumbe Joint Committee. This is an interesting period for the park, where under careful
management, it has become cost neutral. So, instead of costing both Councils thousands of £
per annum, this fabulous asset covers its own costs - while still having the back up of the
Councils and being owned by the people of Plymouth & Cornwall. It is an excellent example of
public ownership.  😊
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Dates for your diary:

The rescheduled Community Network Panel meeting, will be 5th Oct at 1800 at Mount Edgcumbe
CP. 

The next Rame Cluster meeting will be Monday 17th October at 1800 on Teams. 


